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Hong Kong Association of Travel Agents
To help its members better understand the reform of the regulatory 
framework of the tourism sector, HATA organised a lunchtime forum 
on 9 March 2012 and invited Tourism Commissioner Mr Philip Yung to 

be the guest speaker. Furthermore, HATA will implement 
several proposals, such as hosting a cruise mart and or-
ganising a family summer tour, in order that its members 
can obtain the most updated information of the cruise 
industry and spend more time with their families.

The Federation of Hong Kong 
Chinese Travel Agents
About 100 FHCTA members left for the Grand Skylight 
International Hotel Guanlan, Shenzhen on 10 March 
2012 on a two-day familiarisation tour, during which 
they enjoyed a superb buffet dinner at the hotel and vis-
ited the Cultural Palace, a new landmark in Shenzhen. 

All the members highly 
praised the trip. Addition-
ally, the FHCTA travelled 
to Mount Tianzhu and 
a famous resort, Apricot 
Flower Village, in Anhui 
province by rail on 6 May 
2012. The tour members 
attended two receptions 
held by local offi cials, and 
enjoyed their five-day 
familiarisation trip very 
much.

International Chinese Tourist Association
ICTA organised a one-day outing to a new attraction, Old Hong Kong, 
in Ocean Park on 14 April 2012 for more than 200 of its members, who 
spent a joyful weekend there. On 16 May 2012, ICTA also organised a 
one-day familiarisation tour to the Hong Kong Global Geopark, joined 
by more than 70 members, who admired the unique hexagonal rock 

columns at close range and took a boat tour to offshore islands in 
Sai Kung.

Hongkong Taiwan Tourist Operators 
Association
A farewell party was held on 30 March 2012 by the staff of 
the Taiwan Tourism Bureau for their retiring Director-General 
Ms Janice Lai. Learning of the news of the party, many of her 
friends from the trade and other fi elds turned up to say good-
bye. TTOA Chairman Mr C K Kai specially flew to Taiwan to 
join the party and gave her a sailing boat ornament as a me-
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mento from his association to 
wish her smooth sailing in ev-
ery aspect of her life. The party 
was warm and touching. 

Hong Kong 
Association of China 
Travel Organisers 
Upwards of 100 members joined 
a tour organised by HACTO to 
visit Old Hong Kong in Ocean 
Park on 31 March 2012. They 
showed great interest in the at-
traction, whose buildings were 

modelled after Hong Kong’s old architecture in the 1950s to 1970s, and 
which re-created the lives of the residents in those days in order for 
visitors to savour the history and a bygone era of the city. After the visit, 
some of the members had a buffet dinner together, and found the ac-
tivities of the day very enjoyable. 

Hong Kong Outbound Tour 
Operators’ Association
OTOA members, led by their Chairman Mr 
Alex Lee, left for Panyu and Shunde, Guang-
dong province, on 25 February 2012 for a 
two-day trip. Taking a boat tour at the water 
town Shabiliang in Panyu, the members were 
all greatly impressed by the newly developed 
attraction, and vied for local organic produce. 
Another highlight for the tour group, who 
stayed at the Hotel Sofi tel Guangzhou Sun-
rich, was visits to quadrangles in Shunde. 
Members hoped that more such tours would 

be organised in 
the future to boost 
communication.
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